CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

NOVEMBER 1990

PRESIDENT Robert S. Kelly 271 Florence Rd. 893-8845

YICE-PRESIDENT Kevin Lyman 340 Florence Rd. 899-7369



SECRETARY Nancy Kerner 39 Harland Rd. 893-4264

TREASURER Dianne Saran 105 Hamilton Rd. 647-1749

ANNUAL MEETING

All residents are invited to attend the annual Cedarwood Association meeting at 7:30, on Tuesday January 8, 1991 at the American Legion Joseph F. Hill Post # 156, at 215. Waverly Oaks Road, Waltham. At this meeting not only will we be electing officers for 1991, but you will have the opportunity to socialize with neighbors as refreshments and hors d'oeurves will be served. We will be looking for volunteers to help organize and run the activities for the upcoming year. If you have any business to discuss or if you are interested in serving as an officer or on a committe please attend this meeting.

YARD SALE

Despite a few rain showers, this years Great Cedarwood Yard Sale was once again a big success. This year 28 families participated in this years event. The Cedarwood Association would like to thank everyone who contributed to this years white elephant table. A special thank you to Judy O'Neil for the use of her home (and towels!) and to Bob Kelly for donating the hot dogs and buns.

NEW NEIGHBORS If you are new to the neighborhood (or even if you are not!) and would like a visit from the New Neighbor Committee with bus and train schedules and other useful information, please contact Prayeena Raman at 894–0833.

BUS STOP

1995

Due to the efforts of the Cedarwood Association the Bus Stop Shelter has been approved for the Bus Stop at the base of Cedarwood Avenue. This shelter will be fully paid for by the MBTA and constuction began during the week of November 1. The Cedarwood Association would like to extend our thanks to Councillors Bryan McCarthy and Edward Tarallo and Jim Nolan of the MBTA for their assistance in this project. This is just another example of the benefits of having an active Neighborhood Association.

NEIGHBORHOOD NOTES

If you have a Neighborhood Note that you would like to include in the next newsletter, such as engagements, weddings, births, neighborhood announcements, etc., please send them (or drop them off) in writing to Nancy Kerner at 39 Harland Road. These notes will be included in each newsletter, room permitted, on a first come, first serve basis.

Playgroup Forming: A playgroup is forming on Wed. mornings from 10:00 am to 12 noon. This is an informal gathering for the children to play and the mothers to socialize. Each week the meeting place will rotate from house to house of each member of the group. For information please call Nancy Kerner at 893-4264.

Laura Inouye is looking for a spanish speaking Mom or Babysitter to form a playgroup with her babysitter. If you are interested please call Laura at 891–1289.

Babysitter needed: Beth Michell is looking for a baby sitter for 1 child. Please call 647 - 5206.

PARENTS WE NEED YOUR HELP !!!

To better serve the Scholarship Committee we need to know how many children from Cedarwood will be gratuating from High School from 1991 – 1995. Please fill out the form below and drop it off at Bob Kelly's house at 271 Florence Road before Nov. 30 1990.

NUMBER OF CHILDREN GRADUATING	NAME OF CHILD	HIGH SCHOOL ATTENDING	
1991	•	•	
1992			
1993			
1994			

1991 DUES/ MEMBERSHIP

We are beginning to collect dues for 1991. The dues that are paid throughout the year help the Cedarwood Association with expenses such as photocopying costs and postage. In 1990 the Association played a major role in the following:

- 1: Awarded a \$ 400 Cedarwood Association Scholarship.
- 2: Awarded two \$ 50 Cedarwood Youth Awards.
- 3: Approval of the Bus Stop Shelter at the base of Cedarwood Avenue.
- 4: Awarded a Life Membership Award into the Cedarwood Association to a member of Cedarwood.
- 5: Welcoming new neighbors with helpful information about Cedarwood and Waltham.

We encourage all families to join the Cedarwood Association and become involved in next years activities.

SERVICES

The following people have offered services during this year:

Leah Burnett	891-7683	Babysitting, yard work & dog walking
Jesse Burnett	891-7683	Snow shoveling, yard work, & dog walking
Deborah Harrison	647-9283	Tutoring
Steve Gardner	899-9617	Carpentry, home repairs
Kevin Scott	894-5901	Carpentry, remodeling
Leonard Kelly	899-0730	Window cleaning, interior & exterior painting, gutter cleaning
Nancy Kerner	893-4264	Computer Services: newsletters, mailing labels, word processing, etc.
Mike Lally	894-2388	Kitchens and Bathrooms, masonry & home repair
Jeri Schests	891-1185	Pet sitting
Meghan Sliney	899-1872	Babysitting
Judy Nash	894-5116	Babysitting
Jonathan Nash	894-5116	Dog Walking & Snow Snoveling
Mike Shea	893-0112	Interior & Exterior Painting

If you would like your name added to (or deleted from) this list in future newsletters, please call Annette Davidson at 899-2995. Please note that you must be a member of the Cedarwood Association to be listed here.

1991 MEMBERSHIP FORM

Name	ne Phone					
Address			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
Family N	Membership	\$5.00	Single Member Household	\$3.00		
Optional donation to the scholarship Fund						
I/ we would be interested in assisting with:						
Picnic	Playg	round Commi	ttee Activities Committee			
Street Rep	Yard S	Sale	Welcome/membership (committee	Ast.	
Please return this slip with cash or check (made out to Cedarwood Association) to Dianne Saran, 105 Hamilton Rd						

NEWS FLASH: Don't miss the December issue of Boston Magazine featuring our president Bob Kelly as one of Boston's most "Eligible Bachelors".